Linton 2022 Parish Annual Meeting Ward CouncillorReport
Things continue to move at a pace regarding the change in our governance arrangements. On Wednesday we will be voting at Full Council to adopt our new constitution. Moving us towards a  Cabinet System from a committee system. This will mean more direct accountability and gives us greater speed in the decision making process. In order to maintain full member participation and engagement we will be setting up Policy Advisory Committees ( PAC’s) which will comprise of members from all parties. The ratio’s will be according to the political split. The result in reality is a hybrid version so hopefully contains the best elements of both systems. If anyone would like to read the new constitution here is a link. There is also a summary at the end.
https://maidstone.gov.uk/home/primary-services/council-and-democracy/primary-areas/your-councillors?sq_content_src=%2BdXJsPWh0dHBzJTNBJTJGJTJGbWVldGluZ3MubWFpZHN0b25lLmdvdi51ayUyRmllTGlzdERvY3VtZW50cy5hc3B4JTNGQ0lkJTNEMTUxJTI2TUlkJTNENDc1NyUyNlZlciUzRDQmYWxsPTE%3D
As part of this and as I’m sure you are by now aware we are moving towards all out 4 yearly elections, This is something I have always championed and I’m delighted its finally happening. It saves not just money but time, when things are suspended for several weeks due to the election period. It also gives residents a few years respite from political campaigners!  A full four years gives the administration a real chance of getting to grips with the issues rather than having to take a break to complete the elections and then potentially the political balance shifting with a new leader and new leadership team. Again these are my views and I know there are others that think differently.
On 31/03/2022 we submitted our local plan review for adoption by the planning inspector.  I attended many meetings and briefings and both Simon and I fought hard to keep development in the ward to an absolute minimum and we now await its adoption or its return for revision. Revision would be very disappointing because we would then be without a plan and into the territory of a developer’s charter and the presumption in favour of development, which is why I voted for this plan at full council. 
I’m very excited that we have got the ball rolling on the thousand affordable homes.  The Finance team have presented us with options as to the best way to fund this meaning we are well on the way to securing both sites and the money to pay for it.  These are not additional homes but will form part of the numbers we have to deliver anyway. 
I am also delighted that we have agreed to ear mark a substantial pot of money towards better panning policies, these would tighten up our green credentials setting a much high bar to developers in terms of design and sustainability. We will also be expanding the enforcement team which will I’m sure be welcomed by us all.
The Chainhurst Chicken Factory- whilst this application isn’t actually in our ward it’s entrance would literally be metres from the Hunton boundary.  I have objected to this development from the start and over the last 2 years attended countless meetings with residents, other members as well as KCC officers. I believe that should this development go ahead it would be as disastrous as the Wares Farm site… with additional ecological damage to our River Beult.
Finally It’s been nearly 4 years since I became your Borough Councillor and I am up for election again. I am  re-standing as I have loved and learned so much from this opportunity.
Lottie
